
 

 
1401 EAST BROWARD BOULEVARD, SUITE 303 

FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33301 
DIRECT DIAL: 954.779.1123 

EMAIL: RLOCHRIE@LOCHRIELAW.COM 
MAIN PHONE: 954.779.1101 

FAX: 954.779.1117 
 

 

 

November 5, 2015 

 

 

By Email and U.S. Mail  

 

Jim Hetzel 

Department of Urban Design and Development 

City of Ft. Lauderdale 

700 NW 19
th

 Avenue 

Ft. Lauderdale, FL  33311 

 

RE: Public Participation and Pre-Application Public Outreach for TRR Bahia 

Mar, LLC (“Applicant”)  Innovative Development (“ID”) Rezoning 

Application 

 

Dear Mr. Hetzel: 

 

 We represent the Applicant for the Bahia Mar ID.  Pursuant to City of Fort Lauderdale 

Ordinance No. C-15-01 (Public Participation Ordinance) and ULDR Section 47-37A.5 (ID Pre-

application public outreach), the Applicant conducted an open house-public participation 

meeting on June 9, 2015 from 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm at the Bahia Mar Fort Lauderdale Beach Hotel.  

Notice of the meeting was provided by U.S. Mail to all property owners within a ¼ mile radius 

of the Bahia Mar property.  754 notices were mailed.  There are no Officially Recognized 

Neighborhood Associations within 300’ of the Bahia Mar property, but we gave additional 

courtesy notice by e-mail and U. S. Mail to the following neighborhood/civic associations: 

 

a. Central Beach Alliance of Fort Lauderdale 

b. Idlewyld Improvement Association 

c. Riviera Isles Homeowners Association 

d. Harbor Beach Property Homeowners Association 

e. Harbor Drive Civic Association. 

 

We have attached an affidavit reflecting this notification. 

 

 Approximately 220 individuals attended the meeting based on seat occupancy and 130 

individuals signed in and provided contact information.  At the meeting the Applicant introduced 

the project concepts, provided a power point presentation and distributed the attached Executive 

Summary.  After the presentation of the Bahia Mar ID, members of the public were given an 

opportunity to ask questions and provide comments. The meeting was concluded when there 

were no further questions or comments.  I have attached a list of the questions and comments that 

were made by members of the public during the meeting.   

 

 Beyond the Code-required open house meeting, we were encouraged by the number of 

individuals, associations and business owners who we were fortunate enough to meet with on a 

more personal level. We held separate meetings with and made presentations in front of the 

CAM # 16-0074 
Exhibit 6 

Page 1 of 5



CAM # 16-0074 
Exhibit 6 

Page 2 of 5



CAM # 16-0074 
Exhibit 6 

Page 3 of 5



CAM # 16-0074 
Exhibit 6 

Page 4 of 5



CAM # 16-0074 
Exhibit 6 

Page 5 of 5




